



Bobby Van Otterloo - Lead Pastor Dan Kruse - Spiritual Formation & Family Life Pastor Josh Vermeer - Pastor of Missions & Discipleship

232 16th St SE | 712.722.3520 Sioux Center, IA 51250 | www.nlrchurch.org Email | info@nlrchurch.org

Volunteer Schedule

, ordined Schedule	
Sunday, September 14	Sunday, September 21
Nursery Faith Mars Kim Van Ravenswaay Gracyn Franken Peyton Van Otterloo Precious Kredit	Nursery
Little Lambs • Jessica Neuberger • Parker Ellis • Mason Sandbulte	Little Lambs • Barb Vermeer • Adyson Zylstra • Olivia Langstraat
Children in Worship • Alissa Kroeze • Mylie Fritz • Sawyer Wolfswinkel	Children in Worship Cassie Baker Kyler Govig Walker Kelderman
Prayer During the Service • Jane Case	Prayer During the Service Ron Heemstra
Prayer After the Service Dale & Tammy Zevenbergen	Prayer After the Service • Ken & Vic Franken
Greeters Richard & Donna Groenendyk Denice Boote	Greeters Rose Prins Kevin & Letti Van Otterloo
Welcome Center • Dawn Mouser	Welcome Center • Gretchen Zomermaand

This Week

Today, September 14

9:30 am - Worship Service 10:45 am - Children & Youth Sunday School 10:45 am - Adult Sunday School Meet & Greet

Monday, September 15

6 am - Men's Bible Study 12 pm - Alcoholics Anonymous 6:45 pm - Bible Study Fellowship

Tuesday, September 16

9:30 am - Women's Bible Study 6 pm - Couples Night

Wednesday, September 17

8:30 am - Mom's in Prayer 5:30 pm - Meal 6 pm - Life Kids 6:15 pm - EE & TIC 6:30 pm - Prayer Meeting 7:30 pm - BASIC

Thursday, September 18

7 pm - Alcoholics Anonymous

Friday, September 19

Staff

Jill Harskamp - Care and Connections Coordinator
Ryan Govig - Director of Student Ministries
Heidi Fehlhafer - Worship Coordinator
Sam Mosher - Children's Ministry Team Coordinator
Jacob - Resident
Chris - Resident
Gary Zeutenhorst - Custodian
Jessica Neuberger - Communications and Office Administrator

Consistory - nlrchurch.org/consistory



| Worship Notes

Pastor Bobby will be preaching on Ephesians 1:1-13.

Prayer Requests

Joys and Concerns of our Church Family

- We celebrate the baptism of Merritt Layke Van Beek, daughter of Tyler & Brianna!
- We celebrate the baptism of Lanorah Lee Gort, daughter of Spencer & Kendra!
- We pray for the Rock Valley Community School District, families, friends, and community as a student died in a car accident, and another student is in the hospital in serious condition. Please pray for healing and peace for the families and community.
- Continue to pray for the families, friends, schools, and communities that were impacted by the tragic house fire in Granville.
- Craig Aukes Recovering from knee replacement surgery.
- Daniel Peat Praise God that both of Daniel's eardrums have been restored and his hearing has improved by 10-20 percent!
 His next ear surgery will be in November. Thank you for your prayers & support! - Dan, Wanda, & Alex Peat

Building Project

We are in the fundraising phase of our Building Addition project and have a goal to raise \$6.5 million in cash & pledges before we begin construction. To donate, you can write checks out to New Life and put Building Addition in the memo, or you can donate online through Church Center by going to the 'General' dropdown menu and selecting 'Building Addition Fund.' If you would like to fill out a pledge form or would like more information on the Building Addition and how to donate, please scan the QR code or visit nlrchurch.org and scroll down to "The Next Chapter."



Announcements

- Check out the Fall Growth Ministry pamphlet located on the info table in the fellowship hall to see what ministry opportunities and fall classes New Life has to offer!
- Get to know other New Life families by joining a 321 Group!
 To learn more information or to sign-up, check out the info table in the fellowship hall or go to <a href="nlichar: nlichar: nlichar:
- PK-12th grade Sunday School begins today after the worship service! Adult Sunday School classes will have a meet & greet in their designated rooms.
- Sign-ups for the Bethel Series on the New Testament and for the Women's Bible Study on Revelation are located at the information table in the Fellowship Area.
- All young adults are invited to join us on Sunday evenings from 5-6pm in the Gathering Grounds room for community, fun, and study as we work through "Every Thought Captive" by Kyle Idleman. Snacks and refreshments will be provided. First meeting has been postponed to Sep. 21!
- If you're in the small kids' stage of life, we'd love for you to join our new Couples Group! We will be meeting on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month from 6:00–7:00 PM in the Fireside room. A babysitter is available, so bring the little ones and enjoy an hour of encouragement, laughter, and growing together in Christ. Our first meeting/information night is Tuesday, September 16—mark your calendar!
- Celebration Sunday We will have a special service to celebrate God's faithfulness on Sunday, September 28, and will have a potluck after Sunday School! New Life will provide pulled pork sandwiches, chips, and beverages. Last names A-M: please bring a dessert; Last names N-Z: please bring a side.
- Our Security Committee is making small safety improvements. In the coming weeks, some doors will be locked during the service, and stickers have been placed on those doors to let you know. If you arrive late, please use the main lobby entrance, which will remain unlocked. Thanks for your help as we roll out these changes!
- Heart Health & Dutch Heritage Did you know that a
 genetic heart condition is more common among people of
 Dutch descent? It's called the PLN gene mutation, and it
 can be passed down from generation to generation.
 Carriers may face a higher risk of heart failure and shorter
 lifespan. Dordt University is launching a study to raise
 awareness and provide support for families who may be
 affected. If you are interested in learning more, please
 contact Lance Vermeer at Incvrmr22@dordt.edu

Missions

Prayers for Sent Workers

- B&K Please pray with us as we return overseas in this week. Ask that Christ would be our greatest joy and that we would return in His strength.
- Brian & Deanne We are planning to start a Bible study in our home on Sunday afternoons with internationals who are interested in learning what the Bible teaches. Please pray that God would lead us in who to invite.

Prayers for local congregation and missions

- Our local congregation: Central Reformed Congregation, Pastor Jesse Henkle
- Our local mission: Cru
- Our global missionaries: Mark & Deb W. in Cambodia
- The unreached: The Vannan in India

<u>Children's Ministry</u>

- The nursery is for infant 1 year olds and is available for the entire worship service.
- Little Lambs (ages 2 & 3) and Children in Worship (ages 4 & 5) is available after the worship songs. Children will be dismissed from the service before the sermon begins.
- Sunday school is today at 10:45! Pick-up is at 11:30.
- Life Kids | September 17 | 6-7:20
- EE | September 17 | 6:15-7:20

Youth Ministry

- TIC | Get to know adult leaders | 6:15-7:20 pm Sep. 17
- BASIC | Large Group | Sep. 17 7:30-8:45pm | Following Jesus in the Digital Age
- 7-12th grade Sunday School begins today! 7th grade meets in TIC Room, 8th grade - Room 101, 9th grade - Room 104, 10th-12th grade - BASIC Room

Visitors,

scan the QR code to connect with us!

n us!

If you would like to receive prayer, members of our prayer team are available in the Prayer Room after the service.